



DATE: 03 JUNE 2019

REPORT TO: URBAN MANAGEMENT PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE

LC22679

1. ITEM NUMBER URBM 25/06/19

2. SUBJECT

PROGRESS REPORT ON MATTERS RECEIVING ATTENTION

ONDERWERP

VORDERINGSVERSLAG OOR ONAFGEHANDELDE SAKE

ISIHLOKO

INGXELO ENGENQBELA NGOKUJOLISWE KWIMIBANDELA EKUFANELEKE
UKUBA IQWALASELWE

K4473

3. DELEGATED AUTHORITY

In terms of delegation

This report is FOR NOTING BY

- Committee name** : URBAN MANAGEMENT PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE
- The Executive Mayor together with the Mayoral Committee (MAYCO)
- Council

4. DISCUSSION

A number of Matters Receiving Attention (MRA) items from the four previous Area-Based Oversight Committee meetings were tabled at the Urban Management Portfolio Committee during April 2019. It was resolved that a consolidated progress report be tabled at the next Urban Management Portfolio Committee meeting. See Annexures A - Area North, B - Area South, C – Area Central and D – Area East.

gnt
e

4.1. Financial Implications None Opex Capex

Capex: New Projects

Capex: Existing projects requiring additional funding

Capex: Existing projects with no additional funding requirements

4.2. Legal Compliance

4.3. Staff Implications Yes No

4.4. Risk Implications Yes No

5. RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the Urban Management Portfolio Committee note the contents of this report, and if needed provide any comment thereon.

AANBEVELINGS

Aanbeveel dat die portefeuljekomitee oor stedelike bestuur kennis neem van die inhoud van die verslag en daaroor kommentaar lewer indien nodig.

IZINDULULO

Kundululwe ukuba iKomiti engeMicimbi yoLawulo lweDolophu mayiqwalasele iziqulatho zale ngxelo, kwaye ibonelele ngalo naluphina uluvo ukuba kuyimfuneko yoko.

JMH

10

ANNEXURES

- Annexure A: MRAs Area North
- Annexure B: MRAs Area South
- Annexure C: MRAs Area Central
- Annexure D: MRAs Area East

FOR FURTHER DETAILS CONTACT

NAME	Freddie Prince	CONTACT NUMBER	0214447521
E-MAIL ADDRESS	Freddie.prince@capetown.gov.za		
DIRECTORATE	Urban Management	FILE REF NO	
SIGNATURE : DIRECTOR			

**Acting
A
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR**

NAME LIZUKO MOUNYELWA
Bevan van Schoor COMMENT:

DATE 27 - 05 - 2019

SIGNATURE 

LEGAL COMPLIANCE

REPORT COMPLIANT WITH THE PROVISIONS OF COUNCIL'S DELEGATIONS, POLICIES, BY-LAWS AND ALL LEGISLATION RELATING TO THE MATTER UNDER CONSIDERATION. NON-COMPLIANT

NAME Jean-Mari Hote COMMENT:

DATE 28/05/2019

SIGNATURE 

URBAN MANAGEMENT - NORTH
PROGRESS ON MATTERS RECEIVING ATTENTION - June 2019

ITEM NO	SUBJECT MATTER	RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL	STATUS COMMENT FOR CONSIDERATION BY URBAN MANAGEMENT PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE
1	Progress report on Housing Association Blaauwberg (HAB)	Duke Gumede	Project ongoing – 633 units – Project manager: Rivaaj Mahabeer Public meeting to be scheduled before the end of May 2019 to elect a project steering committee 3 June 2019 – An office in Wesfleur will be opened in order to process the beneficiaries
2	Progress report on Reintegration of Street People/Displaced people	Lorraine Frost	Report to be tabled at the next PC meeting.
3	Presentation on Illegal Dumping and Recycling depots in Area North	Xolisile Mama	Presentation on Illegal Dumping was done around the end of last year, 2018. Recycling depots are a work in progress

4	Report on findings of Wallacedene PHP investigation around possible retrofitting of DB boards & ceilings	Duke Gumede	Investigation done last year – 2018 Findings was that the old meters (Ready Board) were changed to new meters (Distribution Board) in 2013 and all ceilings were fitted
5	Progress report around the additional submissions made to be included in the Congestion Management Programme	Mark Pinder	Report to be submitted at the next PC meeting
6	Site inspection to be arranged to the Atlantis Dunes and Aquifer	Freddie Prince	Site inspection was held. Item to be removed. (updated 6 May 2019)
7	Progress report of the Various Informal Trading Plans (July 2017 to June 2018)	Zolile Siswana Freddie Prince	Progress report included Area North's Quarterly Report to Urban Management Portfolio Committee report for June 2019. (updated 6 May 2019).
8	Report on the feedback on the 2018/19 Subcouncil budget process including the comments from the Area-based Oversight Committee (N)	Andre Louw	The period requested has been dealt with and is completed, however we are now in the process of finalising the comments received for the 2019/20 Budget and will provide feedback for Area North on this after final approval after Council.

9	Progress report on the Master Plan re: Wetlands/rivers. Identify what has been done to date; what is outstanding & what are the budgetary requirements.	Conrad Frehse/Ben de Wet	Presented to ABO - North on 1 Sep 2017 in which I highlighted the problems faced by rivers and wetlands in the Northern Area. I also pointed out that due to budget constraints, we have no Stormwater Master Planning for the Area. At that meeting I was asked to prioritise and list the interventions required and to estimate their costs. This was presented to the committee in April or May 2018, and since then no funds have been forthcoming
10	Report on the activities at the Dunes in Atlantis	Bongani Mnisi	Quarterly report was submitted to SC1 & their cllrs on 16 April 2019 which covers all activities
11	Atlantis Dunes & Aquifer Request for a report to be submitted to the relevant Subcouncil and ABO North by the outside body PAAC	Bongani Mnisi	There is no report available covering their specific PAAC but an overall report that may be requested via any Cllr sitting on the committee but their quarterly report outlines all activities in the area
12	Illegal Dumping: A report be submitted to ABO North & the 6 Subcouncils regarding the following: 1. Illegal dumping hotspots; 2. What measures are in place to address the problem; 3. Recommendations to maintain the hotspots; 4. Estimated budget allocation	Xolisile Mama	The Operations Coordinator has finalised the research and the report is been finalised.

13	Council blue bags: An investigation to be undertaken and a report submitted in terms of the blue bags which are continuously being stolen and resold.	Xolisile Mama	Numerous investigations have been conducted in various areas, however, the report was never received from the Loss Control section. Enquires will be submitted.
14	Recycling Pilot Project: A report be submitted to ABO North in terms of where the pilot projects were being undertaken and what the outcomes are of those pilot projects.	Xolisile Mama	Solid Waste and AED are in the process of identifying sites for the project, assessing whether the sites meet the criteria and will then draft action plans for the implementation of the Pilot Project
15	Informal Trading Structures: A report be submitted to: 1. Indicate where trading structures had been built (within Area North) and the purpose of these structures; 2. What are the budget requirements into the trading plans for Area North	Zolile Siswana / Hanief Tiseker	Report to be submitted to Subcouncils in Area North
16	Eviction process at Epping Market: A progress report be submitted in respect of the eviction process at the Epping Market	Lesley Cox	The attorney is currently in the process of finalizing the founding affidavit and the confirmatory affidavits. The process of deposing/signing the affidavits will be done before end of May 2019. Filing the application for evictions will submitted to the High Court shortly thereafter.

17	Scheduled Workshop to discuss PCER	Freddie Prince	PCER workshop was held in 2 nd quarter of 2018/19. Item to be removed. (updated 6 May 2019)
18	Comprehensive plan for non-potable: An official from Utility & Energy Services be invited to do a presentation on the comprehensive plan in place for non-potable water for irrigation purposes.	Collin Mubadiro	Currently finalising a Masterplan for treated effluent. Piloting installing treated effluent infrastructure by expanding the network in the Epping industrial area. Current construction is taking place in Athlone area.

**URBAN MANAGEMENT PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE
MATTERS RECEIVING ATTENTION –AREA SOUTH**

04 JUNE 2019

ITEM	REPORT REQUESTED/ DATE OF MEETING	TARGET DATE FOR SUBMISSION OF REPORT	SUBJECT / RESOLUTION	RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL / PHONE NO.	PROGRESS / ACTION
1.	JUNE 2017	This item will remain on the MRA schedule until the transversal engagements have been concluded and the terms of the SLAs have been agreed-in-principle	<u>CHALLENGES OF SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENTS OF WATER BODIES:</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Pilot project – Service Level Agreement 	RICHARD WHITE CONRAD FRESHE	Subcouncil 20 held its Water Bodies meeting 2019-05-09. The collective work of the political and working group of officials input will be submitted to a meeting to be held with the Executive Director: Water and Sanitation on 2019-05-13 .
2.	APRIL 2018		WORKING GROUP MINUTES OF HOUSING REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE (CRU)	FRED MONK	In the 19/20 financial year the following budgetary amounts are allocated: Capital: R829,562,654 Operating: R 1, 446,361,188 Subcouncil 18 and 19 will be driving their repairs and maintenance to their CRU's
3.	JUNE 2018	FEBRUARY 2019	<u>RECONSOLIDATION OF 2017/18 GRANTS-IN-AID ALLOCATIONS</u> From 1 July 2017 for the 2017/18 Financial Year, which were supported by the Grants-in-aid	ANDRE JORDAAN	RESOLVED that a report / presentation be submitted to the February 2019 meeting

ITEM	REPORT REQUESTED/ DATE OF MEETING	TARGET DATE FOR SUBMISSION OF REPORT	SUBJECT / RESOLUTION	RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL / PHONE NO.	PROGRESS / ACTION
4.	APRIL 2018		<u>WORKING GROUP - SOLID WASTE:</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Education and Awareness • Management of Informal Areas (Informal settlements cleaning – challenges experienced) 	DESIREE MENTOR NEIL SWART KAGISHO MIHI	The Solid Waste Working Group which comprises of Subcouncil Managers in Area South
5.	APRIL 2018	FEBRUARY 2019	<u>STREET PEOPLE PILOT PROJECT IN AREA SOUTH</u>	NAZLIE DU TOIT	A presentation in regard to the Street People Project will serve on the May Subcouncil agendas
6.	FEBRUARY 2018		<u>LIBRARY AND INFORMATION SERVICES' AREA-BASED INTERNAL SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENT QUARTERLY REPORT</u>	CARMEN HOLTZMAN	Quarterly report is being submitted to Subcouncils in Area South.
7.	MAY 2018	FEBRUARY 2019	<u>THE CHALLENGES OF WATER MANAGEMENT:</u> Report on Area South (concise - including relevant approvals and challenges and funding): <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • underground spring water, and • what the City is doing to save and combat water wasting at its own assets and how is the City re-acting to C3 Notification as far as leaks in its rental stock is concerned and replacing old historic underground infrastructure. • progress presentation on the installation of the Water Management Devices in CRU-South 	ZOLILE BASHOLO XOLILE FULA ALISTAIR STANBULL	This matter was submitted to the ABSD Portfolio Committee in November 2018

MATTERS RECEIVING ATTENTION

AREA-BASED OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE: CENTRAL (3)

JUNE 2019

NO.	REPORT REQUESTED	TARGET DATE FOR SUBMISSION OF REPORT	SUBJECT / RESOLUTION	RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL	ACTION / COMMENT	COMMENT: DIRECTOR UM CENTRAL
1	5 October 2018 (Cllr Rau)	February 2019	<p>FILLING OF VACANCIES WITHIN SUBCOUNCILS</p> <p>RESOLVED that a report will be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting regarding the request for an audit to be done on the structures to determine the needs of each Subcouncil.</p>	W Solomons-Johannes B van Schoor	<i>A report is being compiled and will be submitted to the next meeting in February 2019.</i>	<p>Item to be removed</p> <p>Item dealt with by Urban Management Portfolio Committee on 04.01.2019 under the following item:</p> <p>URBM04/02/19 [ITEM 07] - VACANCY ANALYSIS</p>
2	5 October 2018 (Cllr Rau)	February 2019	<p>COMPLAINTS – Water Management Devices at housing Rental Stock</p> <p>RESOLVED that a representative(s) from Sakhikhaya be invited to meet with the Committee to discuss the issue of faulty WMDs, as well as to give an assessment of the reliability of the installed devices.</p>	W Solomons-Johannes B van Schoor	<i>That a representative(s) from Sakhikhaya be invited to meet with the Committee to discuss the issue of faulty WMDs, as well as to give an assessment of the reliability of the installed devices.</i>	<p>The ABO3(C) Committee conducted a site visit at the pilot site at Casandra Court in Scottsdale regarding retrofitting of city rental housing units with water meter devices and implementation of effective plumbing initiatives. The membership of the committee raised concerns regarding the faulty WMDs and to provide an assessment on the reliability of the installed devices including the statistical reports as the devices are electronically managed indicating its performance and functionality.</p>

NO.	REPORT REQUESTED	TARGET DATE FOR SUBMISSION OF REPORT	SUBJECT / RESOLUTION	RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL	ACTION / COMMENT	COMMENT: DIRECTOR UM CENTRAL
3	5 October 2018 (Cllr Rau)	February 2019	C3 NOTIFICATION NOT GEO CODED RESOLVED that it be noted that a report indicating the reasons for C3 notifications not being GEO coded, would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019.	H Seyffert, P Lockwood	<i>That it be noted that a report indicating the reasons for C3 notifications not being GEO coded, would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019.</i>	An amount of R1,8m budgeted for SAP CRM/C3 enhancements before January 2019 adjustment budget. Unable to spent money in 18-19 FY due to IT tender issues. Funding reprioritized/ rephrased for 19-20 FY for R1,8m.
4	5 October 2018 (Cllr Rau)	February 2019	PERCENTAGE VACANCY RATE FOR SUBCOUNCIL STAFF ESTABLISHMENT RESOLVED that it be noted that a report on the percentage vacancy rate for the Subcouncil staff establishment would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019.	W Solomons-Johannes B van Schoor	<i>That it be noted that a report on the percentage vacancy rate for the Subcouncil staff establishment would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019.</i>	Item to be removed Item dealt with by Urban Management Portfolio Committee on 04.01.2019 under the following item: URBM04/02/19 [ITEM 07] - VACANCY ANALYSIS
5	5 October 2018 (Cllr Rau)	February 2019	PRESENTATION: SDECD – ECD PROGRAMME RESOLVED that it be noted that report on the above matter would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019	W Solomons-Johannes B van Schoor	<i>That it be noted that a report on the matter would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019</i>	Item was tabled at Area Based Oversight Committee Central (3) ON 05 October 2018 under the following item: ABO3(C)05/10/18 [ITEM 06] – SDECD ECD PROGRAMME. The ABO3 (C) PC wanted further details regarding Citywide building of ECDs and roll-out of ECD programmes. Urban Management PC to

NO.	REPORT REQUESTED	TARGET DATE FOR SUBMISSION OF REPORT	SUBJECT / RESOLUTION	RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL	ACTION / COMMENT	COMMENT: DIRECTOR UM CENTRAL
						consider tabling item on agenda.
6	5 October 2018 (the Committee)	February 2019	<p>WARD ALLOCATIONS</p> <p>RESOLVED that it be noted that a report on ward allocations would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019.</p>	W Solomons-Johannes B van Schoor	<i>That it be noted that a report on ward allocations would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019.</i>	<p>Item to be removed</p> <p>Item tabled at Urban Management Portfolio Committee of 04.01.2019 under:</p> <p>URBM04/02/19 [ITEM 06] - WARD ALLOCATION REPORT - DECEMBER 2018</p> <p>This is a standing item on the Urban Management Portfolio Committee.</p>
7	5 October 2018 (the Committee)	February 2019	<p>PROGRESS ON FREE CALL LINE</p> <p>RESOLVED that it be noted that a report on the above would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019.</p>	W Solomons-Johannes B van Schoor	<i>That it be noted that a report on the above would be submitted to the next ABO3(C) meeting scheduled for February 2019.</i>	<p>Item served at ABO3(C) on 05.10.2018 under Item ABO3(C)05/10/18 [ITEM 10] PROGRESS REPORT ON INSTALLATION OF FREE CALL LINES.</p> <p>At the time ABSD installed 179 free-call lines across the city and at Subcouncils.</p> <p>The intent is to roll-out</p>

64

NO.	REPORT REQUESTED	TARGET DATE FOR SUBMISSION OF REPORT	SUBJECT / RESOLUTION	RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL	ACTION / COMMENT	COMMENT: DIRECTOR UM CENTRAL
						<p>twenty (20) free-call sites per year across the municipal area subject to the priority and needs.</p> <p>It is recommended that Subcouncils and/or Urban Management PC identify areas/locations in need of free call-lines.</p>
8	November 2018	February 2019	<p>SUBCOUNCIL STRUCTURE AUDIT: AREA-BASED SERVICE DELIVERY DIRECTORATE</p> <p>RESOLVED that progress with regard to Red Tape Reduction be presented at a future meeting of the Committee.</p>	W Solomons-Johannes B van Schoor	<i>That progress with regard to Red Tape Reduction be presented at a future meeting of the Committee.</i>	<p>Cllr. Rose Rau advised that a meeting will be held with the Executive Mayor establishing a Task Team to review the structure and resourcing of Subcouncils.</p> <p>Await recommendations from the Task Team following engagement with the Executive Mayor.</p>
9	November 2018	February 2019	<p>EPWP WORK OPPORTUNITIES PER SUBCOUNCIL (2017/18): AREA CENTRAL</p> <p>RESOLVED that the information relating to the City's unemployment rates per the four areas be made available to the Committee members</p>	R Melody E Sass	<i>That the information relating to the City's unemployment rates per the four areas be made available to the Committee members</i>	The information can be provided by Regan Melody the Manager: EPWP and CWP.

URBAN MANAGEMENT - EAST
PROGRESS ON MATTERS RECEIVING ATTENTION AS AT 22 MAY 2019

ITEM NO	SUBJECT MATTER	RESPONSIBLE OFFICIAL	STATUS COMMENT FOR CONSIDERATION BY URBAN MANAGEMENT PORTFOLIO COMMITTEE
1	<p>AREA BASED COMMITTEES: BUDGET PROCESS</p> <p>RESOLVED that the committee be kept informed in respect of developments in this regard.</p>	Luzuko Mdunyelwa	Public Participation meetings took place. Budget to be tabled at May Council meeting.
2	<p>SUBCOUNCIL 9 PROJECTS</p> <p>Mr A Graham reported on a set of first generation projects funded by National Treasury which has come to a close, Lentegour, Harare and Kuyasa in Khayelitsha. The focus of National Treasury and the City is now on Philippi East. There are business plans for Site C and Site B as well as Vuyani Meat Market Precinct. It was noted that there is a lot of investment focus on the northern side of Khayelitsha. He made mention of the new rail extension running from Bellville through Blue Downs linking it to Nolungile Station and also Phase 2A of the My Citi Bus service that will</p>	Alastair Graham Luzuko Mdunyelwa	Alastair Graham to have a discussion / presentation at the next Activity Day at Subcouncil 9, where timeframes and implementation plans will be discussed. Funding has been secured for Site C.

<p>lead through Vuyani Meat Market into Site C. It was noted that that these business plans are now in production. Mr Graham mentioned that elements of funding have been received, however the target is to stimulate partnerships with the private sector. He concluded that Site C represents a very big investment opportunity in Area East and undertook to keep the committee informed.</p> <p>Ald Pringle requested that the subcouncils and ward councillors be informed of the above developments.</p> <p>Ald Sitonga requested that the proposal for the development of Nonqubela and Site C should be integrated with what is going to happen with AKSA and that the subcouncils from Mitchells Plain and Khayelitsha must be included in these discussions. He further requested that some of these initiatives must feature at the Promotion of Economic development event on 26 October 2018.</p> <p>Cllr Nqulwana requested that the heading of the items be amended to separate Subcouncil 9 Projects from the Khayelitsha Informal Trading Implementation and Infrastructure Investment Plan.</p>		
--	--	--

	<p>Ald Sitonga advised that Mr Graham is in the process of submitting a report to full Council on the state of all the MAP areas as well as those areas that would like to be declared as MAP area like Nonqubela.</p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <p>1. That the committee be kept informed of progress with the abovementioned developments.</p> <p>2. That Subcouncil 9 Projects be separated from the Khayelitsha Informal Trading Implementation and Infrastructure Investment Plan.</p>		
3	<p>KHAYELITSHA INFORMAL TRADING IMPLEMENTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE INVESTMENT PLAN</p> <p>Mr W Solomons-Johannes reported in September 2018 that the plan is currently still in the development phase and that the draft plan will serve before Subcouncil 9 for input before it will proceed to full Council for approval.</p> <p>Mr Solomon-Johannes however mentioned that it should be noted that the plan is not supported by the relevant line departments and that he will address this with Mr Hugo.</p>	<p>Mthetheleli Hugo Luzuko Mdunyelwa</p>	<p>The project will be implemented in phases. The first phase of the project includes the development of an Informal Trading Plan for Nonqubela Precinct.</p> <p>Training of informal traders will take place, and consultations with the traders are currently underway to develop the proposed trading plan.</p>

	<p>RESOLVED that the committee be kept informed of progress with the Informal Trading Implementation and Infrastructure Development Plan.</p>		
4	<p>QUARTERLY REPORT ON OUTSTANDING MATTER BLOCKAGES</p> <p>The committee noted that the Mayor has established a community project and facilitation unit whereby all blockages that have not been resolved must be escalated to. This project office will also keep track of outstanding matters at subcouncil level.</p> <p>RESOLVED that a report on outstanding matter blockages be submitted to the committee on a quarterly basis.</p>	Luzuko Mdunyelwa	Included on the agenda of the Transversal Management meeting.
5	<p>CHALLENGES IN TERMS OF THE CLEANING OF CANALS & PONDS</p> <p>Mr von Moltke gave a presentation on the cleaning of canals in Area-East and responded to questions for clarity in that regard. The committee spoke to areas of concern and noted that the biggest challenge is lack of funding.</p> <p>Ald Pringle, supported by the committee, requested that a high level meeting be held with all stakeholders to address</p>	<p>Morne De Wet Clifford Sitonga Luzuko Mdunyelwa</p>	The matter was submitted to the Water and Sanitation Department and Provincial Government. Local role players to meet on strategy.

	<p>concerns with regard to the cleaning of canals. Ald Sitonga was tasked to arrange this meeting.</p> <p>The committee raised concern that not all the areas were addressed in the presentation and requested that all areas within Area East be addressed in a future presentation.</p> <p>RESOLVED</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. That Ald Sitonga arrange a high level meeting with relevant stakeholders to discuss concerns with regard to cleaning of all canals. 2. That all areas within Area East be addressed in a future presentation. 		
6	<p>COASTAL NODAL DEVELOPMENT IN FALSE BAY</p> <p>RESOLVED that the committee be kept informed of progress with coastal nodal development in False Bay.</p>	<p>Heinrich Lotze Darryl Colenbrander Luzuko Mdunyelwa</p>	<p>Matter has been sent to Coastal Policy Development & Management.</p>

7	<p>FOLLOW-UP PRESENTATION ON ILLEGAL DUMPING (NOVEMBER 2018)</p> <p>RESOLVED that the committee receive a follow-up presentation in November 2018 speaking to tangible plans in preventing illegal dumping.</p>	<p>Eugene Hlongwane Luzuko Mdunyelwa</p>	<p>Project dealt with under Illegal Dumping Pilot Project.</p>
8	<p>IMPROVEMENT OF A HAZARDOUS LOCATION: INTERSECTION OF OSCAR MPETHA & GOVAN MBEKI ROADS, KHAYELITSHA</p> <p>The committee noted that progress has been made in this regard in that departments have committed to provide funding to the amount of R800 000 as a starting point. Further that a report will go to Council to approve implementation of traffic calming measures (a round-about) at Oscar Mpetha Road.</p> <p>RESOLVED that the committee be kept informed of progress with the implementation of traffic calming measures at the intersection of Oscar Mpetha and Govan Mbeki Roads, Khayelitsha.</p>	<p>Solomzi Mdlangaso Gershwin Fortune Luzuko Mdunyelwa</p>	<p>R700 000 was made available via the Built Environment Department. One of the owners from which the majority of the land would be required, is refusing to sell since he has an approved development for a shopping mall. TDA is liaising with Property Acquisition with regards to the way forward of expropriating the portion of the land. It may be a lengthy process as the owner may submit loss of income claims etc., however all the necessary arrangements will be put in place.</p> <p>A deviation report was submitted, traffic calming in the form of speed humps was temporarily approved until such time that the roundabout is constructed, this should bring all the necessary relief in the meantime. Implementation thereof is expected within this FY (2018-19).</p>

9	<p>(ABO2[E] 11/09/18) C3 QUARTERLY REPORT (WATER AND SANITATION C3 NOTIFICATIONS)</p> <p>It was noted that the Acting Director: Mr Solomons-Johannes is currently busy engaging the relevant department in terms of possible decentralisation of water and sanitation response teams.</p> <p>RESOLVED that the committee be advised of the outcome of engagements in this regard.</p>	Luzuko Mdunyelwa	As a result of the numerous C3 notifications logged regarding faulty water meters, a proposal to decentralise water and sanitation response teams was put forward. Still in process.
10	<p>(ABO2 12/09/18) MOTION RECEIVED FROM COUNCILLOR M NQULWANA RELATING TO THE UPGRADING OF THE PJS INFORMAL SETTLEMENT</p> <p>Mr M S Samsodien reported on the status of the motion received from Councillor M Nqulwana.</p> <p>He elaborated that PJS informal settlement requires the residents to be relocated in order for any upgrading to be effected, as they are residing in a storm water catchment area. The land required in order to effect such relocation has not been identified as yet as the City faces a great shortage in this regard, as well as upgrading in other areas of Khayelitsha</p>	Siraaj Samsodien Riana Pretorius Gisela Kaiser Luzuko Mdunyelwa	Matter has been sent to Informal Settlements.

	<p>being currently underway. It was further noted that the matter would be discussed at the IGR on Monday, 8 October 2018.</p> <p>It was requested by Councillor Nqulwana that an enumeration process be instituted in the PJS informal settlement in the interim.</p> <p>RESOLVED that the committee be kept informed of developments in this regard.</p>		
--	---	--	--